
Submitter: Jennifer Hoesly 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: House Committee On Behavioral Health and Health 
Care 

Measure, Appointment or 
Topic: 

HB2948 

This bill is important because education administrators who are not nurses with little 

to no knowledge of nursing care should not be determining a nurse's role or scope of 

practice in the school setting. It is imperative to student safety and autonomy that 

nurses should be able to use their clinical judgement and skills and scope of practice 

without non-medical staff over-riding recommendations or guidance such as in and 

IEP or 504. 


